
To a Boss 

Subject: Announcement of New Company Policy 

Dear Mr. Johnson, 

I would like to inform you of a recent update to our company policy regarding data privacy, social media 
guidelines, content creation standards, and advertising practices. Effective April 21st, 2025, This is to grow 
awareness of data privacy, stricter regulations like GDPR and CCPA, and the need to protect sensitive customer 
information. This adjustment aims to ensure compliance with evolving privacy laws, safeguard customer data, 
and maintain trust with our stakeholders. 

Should you require any additional information or have concerns regarding the implementation of this policy, 
please let me know. I will be happy to provide further details or assist with the transition. 

Best regards,​
Fiona Fowler​
Marketing Coordinator 

To a Coworker  
Subject: Heads-Up: New Policy Change 

Hey Lindsey, 

I wanted to give you a quick heads-up about a new company policy going into effect on April 21st, 2025. The 
change is regarding stricter regulations like GDPR and CCPA, and the need to protect sensitive customer 
information. It’s being introduced to ensure compliance with evolving privacy laws, safeguard customer data, 
and maintain trust with our stakeholders. 

Let me know if you have any questions or if we need to discuss how this will impact our work. We’ll need to get 
up to speed on this as a team, so let's plan to touch base soon. 

Best,​
Fiona Fowler​
Marketing Coordinator 

 
To a Customer  



Subject: Important Update to Our Company Policy 

Dear Catherine, 

We wanted to give you a heads-up about an important update to our company policy, which will go into effect 
on April 21st, 2025. This change addresses stricter regulations like GDPR and CCPA, as well as the growing 
need to protect sensitive customer information. 

The update is being introduced to ensure compliance with evolving privacy laws, safeguard your data, and 
maintain trust with all of our valued customers. 

We understand that you may have questions, and we're here to assist. Please don’t hesitate to reach out if you 
need more information. Thank you for your continued trust in us. 

Best regards,​
Fiona Fowler​
Marketing Coordinator​
BlueWave Strategies 

 

 

Reflection: 

Adapting the tone, style, and content of a message for different audiences is crucial for effective 
communication. I adjusted the message to suit a boss, coworker, and customer. For the boss, I used a formal, 
concise tone, focusing on clarity and actionable information. The style was professional, reflecting the need for 
efficiency in higher-level communication. For the coworker, I adopted a more collaborative and slightly informal 
tone, encouraging teamwork and a direct approach. The style was still professional but aimed at fostering 
discussion and collaboration. Finally, for the customer, I emphasized empathy and clarity, ensuring the message 
was service-oriented. The tone was reassuring and transparent, aimed at addressing potential concerns and 
providing support. This wasn’t too out of the ordinary for me. I feel like I, and other peers, have adapted this 
while emailing professors or interviewers, as well as my classmates. We just subconsciously do it. The biggest 
challenge was maintaining the core message while adjusting the tone for each audience and slowly loosening up 
the formality based on who I was emailing. The balance between formality and approachability was hard, 
especially when communicating with the customer. Ensuring that the message remained clear without 
becoming too technical or impersonal was what I tried to do.  I learned that audience adaptation enhances 
business communication by making the message more relevant and impactful. Tailoring communication ensures 
it resonates with the recipient, improving understanding and encouraging the desired response.  
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